
Wednesday, August 23, 2000 
MSG 2000-071 

MEMORANDUM FOR: Human Resources Directors 

FROM: JEFFREY SUMBERG DIRECTOR OFFICE OF LABOR AND 
EMPLOYEE RELATIONS 

Subject: Reinvigorating the Employees Relations Network 

The Office of Workforce Relations is reinvigorating the Employee Relations network in order to 
more effectively communicate with our clients and to provide an efficient and timely means of 
distributing key information. We have had a very positive response over the past couple of years 
to the Labor Relations network and I believe a similarly structured Employee Relations group 
will be equally effective. I anticipate that the Employee Relations network would serve as a 
means of getting news out about evolving legislation and case law and would allow your staff 
members to give us input regarding what services OPM can provide in this area. 

We plan to meet on a bimonthly basis beginning in November, 2000. At this time, I would ask 
each of you to designate the appropriate individual on your staff to participate in the network. 
Please send the employee's name, mailing address and email address to Ken Bates, Chief of the 
Employee Relations Division at his email address, klbates@opm.gov by September 1st. 

If you have any questions about the nature of the network or how it will operate, please feel free 
to contact Ken directly by email or by telephone at (202) 606-2920. If you would like to talk to 
me about our plans, please call (202) 606-2693 or send a message to jsunberg@opm.gov. 
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